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The Town of Elloree is accepting bids for services to pick-up, clean-up, and dump yard 
debris. The Contract will begin July 1, 2022 or shortly thereafter and shall be in effect 
for at least one calendar year.  If both the town and the contract service is satisfied at the 
end of the contract period the contract can be renewed by the Town. Properly licensed, 
insured and equipped services are welcomed to submit a bid to the Town Hall by       
June 10, 2022. 
 

Job Description: 
• Removal of yard debris in compliance with the Town’s Ordinance: 

• Yard Debris pick-up will be scheduled one-day each week.  The Town will work with the service to estab-
lish the pick-up day. 

Town Ordinance - Pick-up of Yard Debris 
Yard debris is defined as leaves, branches, and limbs.  The town will pick these up under the following conditions: 
• Leaves must be bagged. 

• Limbs and branches cannot be   longer than 4 ft. (48 inches) and no larger than 4 inches in diameter 
 

Note: the town does not pick-up building materials of any kind or household furniture or trash.  
 
  

Service’s Requirements: 
 1.  Have a business license. 
 2.  Provide proof of Liability Insurance. 
 3.  List of equipment. 
 4.  Two references. 
*Note:  
The Service/Company can explain or expound on any point deemed necessary and appropriate. 
 

Please submit bids to the Town Hall by 12:00 (noon) on Friday, June 10, 2022. 
 

For questions, contact Town Clerk Freda Trupiano at 803-897-2821. 
Email: clerk@elloreesc.com 
 

The Town reserves the right to refuse all bids and/or to accept the bid which is deemed              
appropriate and reasonable.  
 

The Town of Elloree is an equal opportunity employer.   


